[image: image1.wmf]
METRO - Near West - Section 4







Sunday, April 6, 2003 

City set to settle $10 million suit
Boy, 8 lost a leg after being hit by fire truck in ’99
By Shia Kapos Tribune staff reporter 

An 8-year-old South Side boy, who lost his leg when he was hit by a Chicago fire truck four years ago, is poised to receive a $10 million settlement from the city.  

Keonte Mitchell was playing in the spray of an open fire hydrant on the 4th of July in 1999 when the truck’s front bumper hit him.  The boy fell under the truck and the back tire rolled over him.  

This week, the city is expected to settle a $10 million lawsuit with Keonte’s family. 

The City Council Finance Committee voted Friday to accept the $10 million settlement that the family says will cover Keonte’s existing medical bills and special prosthetic devices.  The settlement, which is among the largest by the city, is expected to go before the full council Wednesday.  

Mayor Richard Daley said he supports the settlement.  

The fire truck, on its way to an emergency call, had passed by Keonte and a group of children playing in the 3800 block of South Ellis Avenue.  The truck’s blaring siren and flashing lights sent most of the children scrambling back onto the sidewalk, according to attorneys for Keonte’s family.  

But Keonte remained in the street, splashing in the water.  

The fire truck returned soon after at a near idle speed, without its lights or sirens activated, attorneys said.  The driver did not see Keonte.  

 “This spray created a blind spot.” said John Perconti, a lawyer for the family, adding that Keonte also could not see the truck because of the high-intensity spray.  

“They could have turned off the hydrant or taken an alternate route.”  

The family claimed negligence, saying the truck’s crew had seen the children playing in the water when it passed them the first time.  

A spokeswoman for the City Law Department acknowledged that the truck’s crew had seen the children when it first passed and should have taken more care when it returned to the area.  

“This is not a case where they had to show willful and wanton conduct,” said Jennifer Hoyle, city attorney.  

“With the severity of his injuries, we thought he would be a very sympathetic plaintiff,” she added, explaining why the city settled.  

Keonte, who lives with his mother and three brothers, was hospitalized for two months and underwent numerous operations, including the amputation of his leg to the hip.  

The family initially sought $24 million, according to their lawsuit.  

Money from the settlement would be used to buy medical equipment and to pay for Keonte’s education, attorneys said.  

“We hope this claim reinforces the pint that there are serious dangers related to open fire hydrants and that in the future there will be a response to an open hydrant that is different than what happened here,” said attorney David Kremin.  

Tribune staff reporter Gary Washburn contributed to this report.  

